Item 2
MOLD TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of the Personnel Committee held on Monday 22nd June 2020 by V/C.
PRESENT: 

Councillors: Teresa Carberry (Mayor), Anthony Parry (Chair) and Geoff Collett.

Officer: Ian Jones Town Clerk.
1.  
APOLOGIES 

        
Apologies from Councillor Bryan Grew
2.
MINUTES
RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the meeting held on 18th November 2019 be received and approved as a correct record. 

3.
EXCLUSION OF PUBLIC AND PRESS
RESOLVED: That members of the public and press be excluded from the meeting.
4.
TOWN CLERK AND FINANCE OFFICER’S PROBATIONARY PERIOD AND PERFORMANCE ASSESSMENT
The Committee noted that the Town Clerk and Finance Officer’s (TCFO) Probationary Period was now completed and in accordance with the terms of the Contract of Employment an assessment was now required. Members confirmed that they were content with the TCFO’s performance and asked that the Mayor write to the TCFO affirming that the position was now confirmed as permanent whilst thanking the Town Clerk and Finance Officer for all his hard work, especially during the testing time in the last three months of the period.
RESOLVED: That the Mayor write to the Town Clerk and Finance Officer 

outlining the views of the Committee.
5.
COVID 19 PANDEMIC – RISK ASSESSMENT
The Committee received and noted the Town Clerk and Finance Officer’s report which summarised two separate Risk Assessments one was a generic Town and Community Council approach, the other went into detail about health and safety of all potential visitors to a building, the staff, members and volunteers. There were also sections within the draft Risk Assessments on particular parts of the building including kitchens, toilets, corridors, stairs, rails, handles and workspaces. Combined with this was the shared equipment including printer/photocopier and smaller office equipment and the effectiveness of a cleaning regime. One particular concerning issue was the open rear door on Wednesdays and Saturdays and the use of the toilets by market traders and FCC staff which were used by MTC staff and Members.
Members debated the salient matters contained within the draft Risk Assessments and agreed that what was in place prior to the pandemic would not be suitable for the future. 
On reflection working from home had been much easier than at first thought and after a slow start whilst all the IT matters had been sorted out (also a new laptop had been recently purchased), the work of the Town Council was quickly able to continue effectively with occasional working visits to the office assisting. Meetings were able to re-commence using the Zoom (secure) licensed video conferencing package which had been purchased by the Town Clerk for a twelve-month period. 

The Committee discussed future working arrangements for staff, Members and the Town Hall itself, which had to include a significant proportion of time working from home, a continuation of video conferencing for all meetings including Committees and consideration of what screening, cleaning and sanitising was required and at which locations.
RESOLVED: That the Town Clerk and Finance Officer merge the two separate Risk Assessments into one document for final agreement by Committee Members prior to presentation to the Council meeting in July for formal approval.
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